
Grovely Presbytery 
67 Dawson Parade, Keperra 4054 

 

Mitchelton Presbytery 
11 Suez Street, Mitchelton 4053 

 

St William’s School 
67 Dawson Parade, Keperra 4054 

Ph 3355 5122 Fax 3354 3330 
 

St Andrew’s School 
Cnr Hogarth & Upper Kedron Roads 

Ferny Grove 4055 
Ph 33516886 Fax 3851 1054 

 

Our Lady of Dolours School 
2 Willcocks Street, Mitchelton  4053 

Ph 3355 7763 Fax 3855 2641 
 

Mt. Maria College 
54 Prospect Rd, Mitchelton  4053 

Ph 3550 3400 
 

YYY Radio FM 87.6 
Ph 0466 964 664 

Email: operations@yyyfmradio.org 
www.yyyfmradio.org 

Clergy: 
Fr. Nigel Sequeira PP 
Phone: 3355 2667 
 
Fr. Lucius Edomobi 
Residing at O.L.D. Presbytery 
Phone 3355 1349 
 
Rev. Peter McDade, Deacon 
 
Administration Coordinator: 
Mrs. Katrina Bailey (Mon - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 2667 
grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
Newsletter items to: 
bulletin.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Pastoral Associate: 
Local Safeguarding Rep: 
Mrs. Sue Allen  (Wed - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 1665 
pcgrovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Sacramental Coordinator: 
Mrs. Marie-Louise Singson 
(Mon - Wed) mornings & Thurs 
Phone: 3355 1665 
sc.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Finance Officer: 
Mr. Tris van Twest  (Mon - Fri) 
Phone: 3355 2667 
finance.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 

PARISH OFFICE 
67 Dawson Parade, Keperra 4054 

Ph 3355 2667 Fax 3855 3455  
Email: grovely@bne.catholic.net.au 

www.gsmparishes.com.au 
Hours: Mon 8am—��������	 —Fri. 8am—4pm 

There is Power in the Body and Blood of Christ 
 
Blood is a most essential ingredient of life. Without blood we have no 
physical life, and without the blood of Jesus we die spiritually. His 
Precious Blood does more than just wash away our sin. It continues the 
flow of divine life in us as well, keeping us connected to our heavenly 
Father. Without the Blood of Christ, we have no spiritual vitality.  
 
Therefore, the holy mother Church today draws our attention to what it 
really is we receive at Communion. The Solemnity of Corpus Christi is 
a celebration of our belief in the Body and Blood of Christ, and in his 
Real Presence in the Holy Eucharist – Body and Blood, Soul and 
Divinity. 
 
Through the body and blood of Christ, we obtain the power of 
atonement (Rom. 3:25), redemption (I Pet. 1:18-19), forgiveness (Eph. 
1:7), justification (Rom. 5:9), peace (Col. 1:20), and sanctification (Heb. 
13:12). Blood is not precious on its own but is based on its equation 
with life. Blood is the instrument of atonement by which the life of the 
sinner is spared. 
 
Historically, we owe this great solemnity to the efforts of St Juliana of 
Liege, who at an early age cultivated a great devotion to the Blessed 
Sacrament. Her desire was boosted by a vision she had of the Church 
in the form of a full moon with a black spot, which signified a beginning 
of a major feast for the Blessed Sacrament. Her prayers were granted 
on August 11, 1262, when Pope Urban IV instituted the Feast of 
Corpus Christi. 
 
Today we direct our gaze upon this gratuitous offering by which our 
Redeemer, under the appearances of bread and wine, continues 
to dwell among us and to nourish our souls. There are two miracles 
involved in this sacrament, two miracles that occur at every Mass. At 
the consecration, the ordinary elements of bread and 
wine are changed into Christ’s living body and blood. The substance of 
the bread is changed into his body, and the substance of the wine is 
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They are truly changed, and Christ becomes truly present in them. 
 
The second miracle is that although the substance of the bread and 
wine has changed, their appearance remains the same. After the 
sacred words of consecration, they still look like bread and wine, but 
under those appearances, Jesus is truly present. That is why we treat 
the Eucharist with so much reverence. It is not just a 	������� ��� �	�
a sacrament, a mystery of Christ’s real presence. 
 
Finally, dear brothers and sister, as we participate in Holy Communion 
today, let us remember that we are actually receiving Christ Himself “In 
whom we have redemption through his blood, the forgiveness of 
sins” (Col.1: 14). Let us therefore promise to always do our utmost 
to receive this gift worthily, starting today, with humility, reverence, and 
joy.  
 
Happy Corpus Christi! 
Fr Lucius Edomobi 

The Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ 
3rd June 2018 
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4th June - 10th June  

Grovely St William’s 
 

Monday 9.15am Mass 

Wednesday 6.15pm Adoration - Silent 
Prayer before the exposed 
Eucharist until 

 7.00pm Mass 
St Marcellin Champagnat, 
religious 

Thursday 9.00am Mass 

 10:30am Bellevue Anointing 
Mass 

Friday 7.00am Mass 
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Saturday: 7.00am Mass 
The Immaculate Heart of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

 5.00pm - 5.45pm 
Reconciliation 

Next Weekend Masses  

Saturday: 6.00pm Vigil Mass 

Sunday: 6:30am, 8.00am,  
9.30am, 5.30pm. 

Oxford Park St. Joseph’s 
 

Sunday 9.30am Mass 

Mitchelton Our Lady of Dolours 
 

Monday: 8.30am Mass 

Tuesday: 8.30am Mass 
St Boniface, bishop, martyr 

Friday 8:30am Mass 
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Saturday 3.45pm - 4.30pm 
Reconciliation 

Next Weekend Masses 

Saturday: 4.30pm Mass 

Sunday: 8:00am Mass 

Samford Sacred Heart 
 

Thursday 10:30am Funeral Mass for 
Gary Dahl 

Next Weekend Mass 

Sunday: 8.00am Mass 

Baptisms: 
We joyfully announce the baptism of          
Ashlee Milnes, Evelyn Pidcock and 
Darcy Pidcock and welcome them into 
our faith community. 
 
Rosary: 
Rosary will be prayed in the home of 
Alexa & Jon Sharpe, 2 Relf Court, 
Everton Hills at 7pm on Tuesday. 
 
Counters this week: 
Sue Skehan, Jan Whiteway & Lester 
Whiteway, Monica & John Birchley 
 
Grovely Church Shop: 
Copies of Kevin Treston's book  
The Wind Blows Where it Chooses - The 
Quest For A Christian Story In Our Time 
are proving very popular and are selling 
fast. Cost is $20.  
 
Social Justice Group: 
The Social Justice Group warmly invites 
you to share breakfast with us after the 
7am Mass next Saturday 9 June .   
Enjoy a cuppa, a delicious home-made 
meal, and a chat to kick start the 
weekend.  
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This Week’s Readings  
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

Ex 24:3-8 
Heb 9:11-15 

Mk 14:12-16, 22-26 

Next Week’s Readings  
10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Gen 3:9-15 
2 Cor 4:13-5:1 

Mk 3:20-35 

Bible Quiz  
Who else, other than the wise men, 
came to visit Jesus when he was a 
small child? 
Answer next week 
 

Answer for last week: Who is the 
first mother mentioned in the Bible? 
Eve (Gen 4:1) 
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Family Rosary: 
This week: Avin & Daryl Parke 
Next week: Isma McIntyre 
 
Counters this week: 
Group C - Michael Saide 
Counters next week: 
Group D - Dermott O’Moore 

Mass is broadcast over Radio 
Triple YYY  87.6 FM    

Sat 5.00pm & Sun 10.00am 
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Coordinators Meeting: 
The Samford Coordinators Meeting will  
be held after Mass today, all visitors are 
welcome�
�
Every Sunday in June 
Creative Samford Artist, Dianne 
Minnaar, will give a free talk on the 16 
month journey of making the Samford 
Stations of the Cross. See  bottom of 
page for more information. 

Every Sunday in June at Samford Heart 
Catholic Church 

Every Sunday throughout June, creative 
Samford Artist, Dianne Minnaar, will give a free 
talk on the 16 month journey of making the 
Samford Stations of the Cross. Every Sunday 
in June from 10.00am to 10.30am. 
info@sanctussacredimages.com 0421 800 151 

Volunteers are desperately needed to 
take Communion to the Sick.   If you 
are able to assist please contact the 
Parish Office 3355 2667. 
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The St Vincent de Paul Society has launched our annual Winter appeal.  
Parishioners who would like to donate to the Winter appeal can do so by placing their 
donation in the envelopes to be found next to the Catholic Leader at the entry to the 
Church. Envelopes can be handed into the Parish Office or placed on the Church 
Collection plate at Mass.  All funds raised will be used by the local St Williams 
Conference of the Society to assist those in need in our local area. Thank you.  

Fr Nigel will be on leave from next Monday enjoying a well 
deserved holiday.  He’ll be away from June 4 to 26.    We all 
wish him safe travels and a wonderfully refreshing Break:) 
 

We joyfully welcome back Fr Frank whilst Fr Nigel is on 
leave. 



We pray for:  
Colyn Bierton, Fr David Catterall,  
Dominic Condon, Roslyn Fischer, 
Ben Kriesch, Hannah Kroehnet, 
Stephanie MacFarlane, Linda Moffatt, 
John Myles, Ron Needham, Jen Nilon, 
Joyce Powell, Cindy Roberts,  
Laurie Sayers, Billie Watt, John Weier. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: All requests to have a 
Mass offered for someone, or newsletter 
requests for the name of recently deceased 
family members, prayers for the sick and 
anniversaries, need to be given to the 
parish office in writing. Forms and Mass 
request envelopes are available from the 
sacristy at all 3 churches, or from the 
Parish Office.  Completed forms/envelopes 
can be given to the priest or handed in at 
the office.  Please note  that names on the 
sick list will be removed after 4 weeks.  

 

 
 

Recently:   
Patrick Costigan, Ann-Marie Stent, 
Anthony Young, Beverley Clair,  
Dennis Farrell, Gary Dahl, Ray Harman, 
Raymond Brady. 
 
Anniversaries: 
Helen Bailey 
Morris Rigor (Sr) 
 
Funeral: 
The Funeral Mass for Gary Dahl will be 
held at Sacred Heart Church, Samford 
on Thursday 7 June at 10:30am. Our 
deepest sympathy and prayers are with 
Desleigh, family and friends. 

���

�����	�������	����
������
���

��������	�
�������	
���

�
�	�������	�����
����

Have you been able to get on to www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au as yet? Don’t 
forget to register. 
 

When you get on there you will find 6 links, each with its own set of links – there is 
an enormous amount of information to be found as well as the chance to make a 
contribution online or via a form which can be mailed. The 6 links are : About PC, 
Pray, Resources, News, Events, Contact us.   
 

Many of us will have been involved with processes like this before, regarding 
church reform, although not at the level of a Plenary Council. The experience may 
have left you with mixed feelings about whether anything worthwhile can be 
achieved.  
 

However on this occasion, this Australian Council has been formally approved by 
Pope Francis (a Pope who is looking through a lens somewhat similar to that used 
by Pope John XXIII at Vatican 2) and comes at a time when most people 
acknowledge that the Church in Australia, and across the world, needs reform in a 
number of areas. 
 

If you are looking for some assistance as to how you might contribute you could 
start with Kevin Treston’s latest book, “The wind blows where it chooses – The 
quest for a Christian story in our time”. 
 

Where can you obtain one? 
·  Borrow from the AFE lending library – ring Aileen 3851 1636 
·  Purchase one from St. V. de Paul shop at Grovely at weekend Masses 
·  Purchase one from Mary Murphy at Mitchelton weekend Masses 
·  Publisher’s price $22.95 plus postage but our price is $20 and no     
  postage. 

Although we are in the hands of the Spirit, change is achieved by both effort and 
Faith.  

Join us for a hot breakfast! 
The Social Justice Group warmly invites you to share breakfast 
with us after the 7am Mass next Saturday 9 June .   Enjoy a 
cuppa, a delicious home-made meal, and a chat to kick start the 
week-end.  
 

The Catholic Justice and Peace Commission of the Archdiocese of Brisbane held 
an information session called Accompanying Refugees and People Seeking 
Asylum on Saturday 2 June 10am – 1pm  for parishes, schools and the 
community at St Bernard’s Catholic Church, Upper Mount Gravatt. 
 

The Commission writes, “As Christians, Jesus asks us to be his presence in the 
world by welcoming the stranger and giving hope to people who have come here 
seeking safety and a chance for their families to rebuild their lives.    A series of 
Government policy decisions on the treatment of refugees and people seeking 
asylum has resulted in more and more people facing hardship and destitution. As 
the body of Christ, we cannot see this happening in our community and do nothing. 
We cannot be silent in the face of cruelty and suffering. But how do we act to 
challenge this cruelty?”  

 

This information session gave people a chance to:  
·  Hear the stories of refugees and people seeking asylum 
 directly  
·  Get accurate information from experts on how the  
 Government is treating people seeking asylum and  
 refugees 
·  Learn what parishes and schools are already doing   to help 
 

If you’d like more information about this issue, email cjpc@bne.catholic.net.au or 
call 3324 3451  
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Any parents wishing to have 

their child baptised in the parishes of 
Mitchelton & Grovely, are asked to 
attend the Baptism Preparation 
Programme before the date of baptism. 
Next Programme Date:  This Thursday 
7th June at 7.30pm in St. William’s 
Church, Dawson Parade, Grovely.               
(Roster for this week : Cheryl Bailey) 

DATE CLAIMER: 6pm mass Saturday 
30th June 
Invitation to the parishioners of 
Grovely, Samford and Mitchelton 
From Fr. Frank Lourigan to celebrate 
his 50th Anniversary of Ordination to 
the Priesthood. 
Fr. Nigel and the parish are delighted Fr. 
Frank has asked to come and celebrate 
mass to mark this wonderful occasion 
with us at:  St Williams Grovely. 
We will follow this with a light supper in 
the McKillop Centre. 
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GROVELY  4th June - 10th June  

Monday 10:00am Daley Centre Faith Circle 

 7:00pm  St W St Vincent de Paul Meeting 

Tuesday 7:00pm Church St W Christian Meditation 

Thursday 7:30pm Church Baptism Preparation 

SAMFORD  4th June - 10th June  

Monday 6:00pm Church Samford Choir 

Friday 9:00am Church John Main Meditation Prayer Group 
Kath 3289 1245 Heather 3289 2393 

MITCHELTON  4th June - 10th June  

Tuesday 7:00pm Church Treble M Choir 

Sunday 1:30pm Church Treble M Concert 

 7:30pm  Timor Leste Companions 

Sacramental Program Information 
Parents of children in Year 3 and above who are eligible to join the 
Sacramental Program, and who missed the workshops last week still have a 
chance to catch up. Please ring Marie-Louise Singson in the Parish office to 
make an appointment for enrolments and Confirmation workshops. This is 
the last week to do so as the enrolments close  on the 8th of June. You have 
to have the ENROLMENT FORM, BIRTH & BAPTISMAL CERTIFICATES & 
RESOURCE FEE ready. 
 

Those who have started the program please complete the first part of your 
������ ���� ����
� �
� Who am I and design something that depicts their likes, 
strengths, hobbies etc. During the week, start talking about the topic of 
Baptism �� ������ ����� 
�����	� �����	��� ���� 
���������
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�� � ��� �	� ��� 	��
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you? Have a good start and a really enjoyable time going back on the topic of 
Baptism. 

Plenary Council 2020 – Listen to 
what the Spirit is saying.   
 

Pope Francis has approved the 
Australian Bishops’ decision to hold a 
Plenary Council in Australia in 2020 
and 2021.  It is a significant moment 
for the Church in Australia to make 
decisions about the future.   
 

To prepare the agenda for the Plenary 
Council, all of God’s people are invited 
to reflect on the question: “What do 
you think God is asking of us in 
Australia at this time?”   Find out 
more about the Plenary Council 2020 
at the new website, now online: 
www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 

Why are atoms Catholic? 

Because they have mass. 

Why didn’t they play cards on the 
Ark? 

Because Noah was always standing on 
the deck 

Celebrating 35 Years of Passionist Family Groups in  Queensland  
The QLD Family Group Team would like to extend a warm welcome to everyone who 
has been part of the Family Group Movement in QLD and Northern NSW for the past 
35 years.  Fr Brian Taynor, Fr Ray Sanchez, Tim Horlock and Paul Traynor will be 
celebrating with us.  
 

Venue: The Fort, Fort Rd Oxley.     
 

Date:   Saturday 15 September: 
           4pm   Welcome & Gathering  
    5pm   Mass 6pm   Happy Hour 
           7pm   Dinner (Please bring a plate to sha re). 
 

RSVP – elainestrati@gmail.com -  Elaine 0414187458   
     jrbergin@bigpond.net.au  - Jeanelle 0400518314     
    Gwen 0407 175 508 

 
Winter edition now available at all  

our communities. 
Choose Life 

Protecting and celebrating  
life in all its fullness 

 

Featuring  
·  The coat I wear 

·  Find your dream partner 
·  Prayer for good humour 
·  Life without a home 
·  The seamless garment 

Pick up your free copy today.  

PASSIONIST 
FAMILY GROUP 

MOVEMENT 
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The Foundation Stone of the school was 
laid in August 1918, and the Sisters of 
the Good Samaritan began teaching in 
January 1919. We celebrate both 
events in 2018 and 2019. We invite  all 
past students and teachers to attend the 
ceremonies and celebrations to be held 
at the school. Please contact the school 
33552388  
Or rodcampbell57@hotmail.com �
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Altar Servers Wanted 
Altar servers assist the priest and other 
ministers during our liturgical 
celebrations. Young people in the 5th 
grade and up, who  have been 
Confirmed and celebrated First 
Communion are invited to join the St. 
William’s team. Please contact Margaret 
via: margaret.carr@uqconnect.edu.au  
or phone 3355 4256 


